
Hi Phoebe! 
Dear Phoebe,

We hope you are well and that your
school is good and you are having fun
while you learn new things. We also hope
that you have good friends to play with and
spend time with. Our kids started their
school in September. They do school at
home so they don’t get to see a lot of other
kids except for at church. We are trying to
do some fun activities with other kids that
do school at home also so that the kids can
have some friends. They are looking
forward to having time off from school for
the holidays though. I’m sure you are also
looking forward to your time off of school. 

We always pray for you at night before bed and talk about you. 
We wonder what your way of life is like, and we would like to ask 
you a lot of questions. Our children would like to see animals from 
Kenya and taste food from Kenya. We are excited about your life 
and how God will use you.

In our home we have a picture of you that hangs in our kitchen. 
Thank you for the joy that we see in your face, it helps us to know 
that nothing can stop us from having joy in God.

Love,
Hayley, Paul, Tucker, Elyse, Carter, Landon


